
Q. How much is the registration? 

A. $40 per team. You can pay the day of tournament prior to your first game at our Registration 
Table.  Please make checks out to Tony G 3 on 3 and be sure to include a note with your team 
name and division. 

Q. Do we need to have a coach? 

A. No, but for the younger divisions, we encourage a parent to help organize their teams to 
ensure they are at the proper court on time. 

Q. Is there a limit on players on one team? 

A. No. 

Q. Can players move up in division? 

A. Yes, players can move up in age division if they so desire. 

Q. When do the games start/end? 

A. Doors open Saturday at 9AM. The first games for each team will either be at 9:30 or 10:00 
AM.  Doors open Sunday at 10AM, first games will be at 10:30 or 11:00AM.  We ask that each 
team arrive a half hour prior to their first game in order to register, locate first court, and be 
ready to play on time. The registration line can take some time due to the amount of teams 
showing up. 

We will try our best to have the full schedule available on our website, www.tonyg3on3.com, 
sometime in the PM on Friday 4/26. Please note, in the past we have had to make changes to 
the schedule after the tournament has started. It is VERY important to still check the posted 
schedule when you arrive and throughout the day. 

Q. What is the difference between “Competitive A” & “Non-Competitive B” for the 18-30 men’s and 
women’s divisions? 

A. We ask that any team that has a current or former college level player compete in the A 
division. Feel free to play “up” to the A level if you feel your team is good enough to compete.  
Also, if you are above 30 and want to play in the 18-30 A division for more competition, feel free 
to sign up for that division. 

Q. Will referees be used? 

A. For the younger divisions, below high school, yes we will have referees for the games. For 
high school and older, we will not have a designated referee. However, any team can request a 
referee for any game and we will provide one. Furthermore, the staff for the tournament may 
assign a referee to any game we feel is necessary to preserve competitiveness. 

Q. Can we bring our own balls? 

A. Yes, but any ball brought by a player must be approved by event staff and the other team 
before it can be used in a game.  Please write your name on your basketball if you do bring one. 



Q. Is there food available? 

A. Yes, the fantastic folks at UWS will have the concession stands open for a majority of the 
tournament time. 

Q. Do the winners for each division receive something? 

A. Yes, the winning team from each division will receive a “champions” Tony G 3 t-shirt. 

Q. Can a player play with a cast as long as it is covered with a pad? 

A.   No.  This is not negotiable.  

 

 


